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Executive Director Hawaii Medical Association strongly opposes SB2590 due to the bill's
requirement that all graduates of the University of Hawaii, John A.
Burns School of Medicine (JABSOM), provide two years of service in
rural areas.

Werespectfully request that the committee hold this bill.

The preamble of the bill states that regardless of tuition paid by
students, the State of Hawaii subsidizes the education of medical
students, and therefore students are obligated to re-pay their debt by
serving in rural communities of the state,

Hawaii Medical Association

1360 S. Beretania St.

Suite 200

Honolulu, HI 96814

(808) 536-7702

(808) 528-2376 fax

www.hmaonline.net

HMA agrees that Hawaii has a patient access to care crisis because
lacks an adequate supply of physicians and supports efforts to
reverse that trend. However, we believe this method will actually
worsen rather than improve our situation.

The requirement that all graduates must provide two years of service
in rural areas, will significantly decrease the ability of JABSOM to
attract the most qualified candidates, thereby actually decreasing the
State's return on its investment in the school;



The typical student debt upon graduation is approximately $150,000. Few students will
choose to invest their money in a JAB80M education due to the rural service
requirement. They will simply choose to spend their tuition money elsewhere.

In combination with Hawaii's high medical malpractice insurance premiums, high costof
living and low physician reimbursements, this additional restriction will make Hawaii
even less competitive for a physician workforce than it is now.

Instead of 8B2590, HMA suggests the committee consider legislation that grants free
medical school tuition to students who volunteer to provide services to rural areas after
completing their medical education at JAB80M.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this matter.
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